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Our second meeting of the new Rotary Year…Dennis brought the meeting to order.  Attending by Zoom were Mairy 
Doese, Sue Frost, Dennis Metzler and Michelle Famestad.  Two of our scholarship winners were in attendance.  Antonia 
(Toni), from BV, received the Laird Smith Scholarship.  She will be attending UOP and studying Pharmacy.  Eric Lee, also 
from BV, received the Academic Scholarship.  He will be attending UCLA and studying Molecular Cell Biology.   
 

Rotary Foundation 
Bill Wagner read a letter from the Rotary Foundation.  He also presented Ann Hively with her Benefactor Flag and 
Certificate.  Many thanks Ann!  He also presented a PHF to Eli who was part of the Virtual Exchange Program this past 
Rotary year.  Eli did an outstanding pulling so many loose ends together to make the exchange go more smoothly.  His 
PHF was given to him by Ann Hively who used her points!  Questions on how that works…talk to Bill Wagner. 
 

Vocational Speaker 
Kirk Camunez who shared several poems.  One outstanding was “If” by Rudyard Kipling.  If you don’t know it, check it 
out! 
 

Announcements 
Community – Rotary House clean up as we will have a new resident moving in shortly.  Russ, Lorie, Dennis S., Audrey and 
Steve Blair will attend. 
 
Club – Dine around on Tuesday…follow your emails from Don R. 
 
International – Rise Against Hunger on July 31.  Bryan D. is still looking for worker-bees.  We have 8 so far and really 
need 10.  Please consider this…it’s great fun.  Time is 11am to 2pm. 
 
Prospector –Dezi who was hilarious!  Be sure to attend next week….. 
 
Guest Speaker 
Chief Kisu Yo and Special Agent in Charge Peter Wold from the Department of Justice, Department of Medicare Fraud 
and Elder Abuse 
 
They have many tasks…primarily overseeing Doctors who over-prescribe medications, especially narcotics, abuse in care 
facilities.  They work closely with the Department of Public Health.  The shared about many scams that target Seniors 
and left a booklet filled with valuable information.  There are some extras which I will bring to the meeting next Friday.  
Please consider sharing it with a Senior you know. 
 

Next Week’s Speaker 
Ron Bauer who chairs an organization called Laundry Love.  They work with families experiencing hardships trying to get 
their laundry done.  For some it is money, for other who are homeless.  It’s an outstanding outreach for many! 
 
Greeters – Mitch and Joni 
Flag Salute – Mitch 
Invocation – Joni 
 
This is short and sweet.  I apologize for not getting one out the first week….I sat there and listened and never thought to 
take notes…oops. 
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Joni tried…pulled with whitie….  


